From: Neil Duffield

**Sent:** 30 September 2021 11:29

To: Planning

**Subject:** NYM/2021/0753/FL FW: Statement from Ched tree surgeon E12153-18 nymnp re

trees 30-09-21

## Dear Sir/Madam,

Further to your requirement in respect of the trees our clients who wanted assurance that the existing trees would not be negatively effected had already asked for the thoughts of a Tree surgeon.

These are noted on the email below.

I can confirm that deep excavation is not required for the proposed works and if a maximum depth was stipulated this could be adhered to.

It is likely that removal of 15cm of topsoil from the drive/parking area is all that is required.

It terms of the exercise area the site sections confirm no excavation along the North boundary and this is 5.5m from the closest trees.

Kind regards Neil

On Tuesday, September 14, 2021, 2:18 pm, Chester Adamski wrote:

Dear Isobel & Peter

Thanks for asking for my view on the proposed drive and parking area for your planning application. In order that you ensure that the trees in the surrounding area are not affected by the drive and any vehicles, I would suggest that you keep excavation to a minimum to avoid disturbance of tree roots and use permeable materials for the drive and parking area, so that water can easily drain away. If you stick to these basic principles, then the trees should not be affected by the construction or use of the drive and parking area.

Many	thank	S

Ched

**CPA Tree Surgery**